
 
 
October 20, 2020 
 
 
 
Ken Graden, Owner 
Independent Waste Oil, Inc. 
2231 New Berlin Road 
Jacksonville, Florida 32218 
independentwasteoil@gmail.com 
 
Re: Return to Compliance Letter 

Independent Waste Oil, Inc. 
 Facility ID No.:  FLR 000 009 563 
 Duval County – Hazardous Waste Program 
 
Dear Mr. Graden:  
 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection personnel issued a Compliance Assistance 
Offer letter to the above-referenced facility on September 21, 2020.  Based on the information 
provided on October 13, 2020, the facility was determined to be in compliance.  No further 
action is required at this time.  
 
The Department appreciates your compliance efforts.  Should you have any questions or 
comments, please contact Cheryl L. Mitchell at 904-256-1620 or via e-mail at 
cheryl.l.mitchell@FloridaDEP.gov.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Heather Webber 
Environmental Administrator 
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